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Key Term Dates: 
 
5 Jan: Back to school 
14 Jan: Year 11 Parents 
Evening 
21 Jan: Year 8 Parents 
Evening 
6 Feb: Year 7  
Enterprise Day 
6 Feb: Non Uniform 
Day 
13 Feb: Year 8  
Samba Day 
13 Feb: Break up for 
half term 
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The Abbey News  
The Abbey School 
A Business and Enterprise Academy  

 

Dear Parents and Pupils 
 
We come to the end of yet another busy year we have a great deal to celebrate, be proud of and be 
grateful for. This edition focuses on some of the extra curricular activities that have taken place this 
term which form a fundamental part of our childrenùs experience at The Abbey. 
 
Since September many students have taken part in trips which have included a visit to Spain. This 
week alone Year 7ùs will have experienced a Christmas Market in Lille, their first Christmas dinner 
served by staff and prepared by our excellent Chartwells catering staff, led by Paul Brown. All 
students in years 7-11 will take part in certificate presentations and we have our annual Christmas 
Carol Service held at St Mary of Charity Church.  
 
Last week our Performing Arts department organised a Christmas concert which was very well 
attended by parents; the performances were also used to support their assessments.  
 
Finally, I would like to thank our remarkable staff for always going the extra mile, for our Senior 
Leadership Team for their dedication and to our very talented and gifted young people. 
 
I hope you and your families have a wonderful Christmas and thank you for your support. We look 
forward to another exciting year at The Abbey in 2015. 
 
Mrs C Woodend 
Headteacher 

 
 
 

Christmas greetings from The Abbey 

 

 
 

Christmas Jumper 
Day for Staff! 

Staff Leavers and  
Joiners 

A wonderful evening was enjoyed by all on 
Tuesday 9 December when the hall was 
packed with parents and supporters to see 
our amazing artists sing and act as 
part of their assessments. We have 
amazing Performing Arts talent in our 
school. Well done to everyone for 
your hard work. 

Christmas Concert 

We would like to welcome: 
Scott Graham ÷ Director of Maths 
Jennifer Ryan ÷ Head of Psychology & Sociology 
Lucy Clark ÷ English Literature Co-ordinator 
Rachel Day ÷ Maternity leave of Rebecca Darch 
 
We say goodbye to: 
Danielle Healey ÷ Teacher of English 
Daley Baxter ÷ Network Manager 
Yvonne Menschig ÷ Cover Supervisor 
Claudia Warner ÷ Teaching Assistant 
 



 
 

 

It was time to get rid of the sideburns, 
handlebars and Tom Selleck-style 
moustaches at The Abbey School as 
Movember came to an end. 
 
øMo Brosù taking part were Mr Storey, 
Head of History, Mr Cloke, History 
teacher, Mr Long, PE teacher, together 
with support staff Mr Carter, Mr Fox 
and Mr Warren. The six members of 
staff stopped shaving on November 1 
and let their Moùs grow in aid of the 
worldwide charity Movember, which 
aims to combat testicular and prostate 
cancer, as well as mental health 
problems in men. 
 
Mr Storey said: ûWe were all clean shaven when we broke up for half term and got back to school with 
the early signs of our moustaches. Some pupils who are new to the school have asked why we are 
growing them and we are able to explain about menùs cancers and it 
helps to create more awareness.ü 
 
Teachers at The Abbey School have taken part in Movember for five 
years and over that time have raised more than £1,000 for the charity. 
Their fundraising efforts this year have brought in £200 of donations. 
History teacher Mr Cloke not only grew a moustache, but also used 
Movember to add a new dimension to his lessons by drawing famous 
figures in history with moustaches. He was given donations in exchange 
for his drawings.  

A close shave at The Abbey 
School 

Children in Need 
Students got involved in our annual effort to raise money with Pudsey! 
Students were allowed to wear onesies, an idea inspired by Chloe 
Wood Year 8 last year - this year more students than ever arrived in 
an array of colourful nightwear!  We raised over £500 and Mr Cooper 
presented a cheque on behalf of the school to Children In Need.. 
   
Thank you to all staff and students for their support! We are pleased 

that so many parents have taken the 
opportunity to pay for the non uniform 
days in advance - this has 
resulted in a higher donation 
total which is great 
news.  Students can still pay 
at the office for the 
remainder of the year if they 
wish.  
  



 
 

 

 
 

Christmas Market at Lille 
In the first week of December, a group of year 7 
students accompanied by members of staff and Sixth 
formers, travelled to Lille to visit the Christmas Market. The 
students had to wrap up warm and brave the chilly 
temperatures of Lille and many of them took advantage of 
the øcrepe 
au 
chocolatù 
stall for 
some hot 

nourishment! Several of the students also had their 
photos taken with the Shetland Ponies that were in the 
Market, as well as Woody from Toy Story. 
 
Having done some shopping and worked off the 
chocolate on the walk back to the coach, we continued 
to Cite Europe where the Lego Shop, Toys øRù Us and the 
Arcade proved to be popular with everyone. By the time 
we arrived back at school, everyone was tired but very happy from a lovely day! 

Pupils from The Abbey School marked the centenary of 
the First World War by taking part in the Last Post 
ceremony by the Menin Gate at Ypres. 
 
Alex Baldwin 13, Josie Partridge 13, and Sunny Shepherd 
13 were chosen as representatives to lay a wreath on the 
schoolùs behalf at the poignant service. 
 
The visit to Ypres by 59 Year 9 pupils and 7 
members of staff also involved a tour of the many 
cemeteries dotted around the Ypres Salient, 
including Langemark German cemetery and Tyne 
Cot, the largest British and Commonwealth 
cemetery in the world. 
 
On their visit to Langemark, pupils witnessed a joint service of remembrance being held by church 
ministers from Belgium, Germany and Britain. 
 
They also visited the Essex Farm Dressing Station and saw what a First World War Field hospital was 
like. The Year 9 pupils looked around the Passchendaele Memorial Museum, visiting a recreated trench 
network and underground bunker. 
 
A final trip to Hill 60 enabled them to witness how the landscape was changed by war, as they saw 
two huge craters created as a result of massive underground explosions. The visit to Ypres took place 
on October 3 and it is an annual pilgrimage made by pupils and staff at The Abbey School. 
 
After taking part in the Last Post service, pupil Alex Baldwin said: ûIt was quite upsetting seeing the loss 
of life caused by the war, especially all the names of the soldiers on the Menin Gate who have no 
known grave, or whose bodies were never identified.  I felt very proud to be able to take part in the 
service.ü 

Pupils join poignant Last Post ceremony 



 

 

On Wednesday 12 November, the Sixth Form held its annual Open Evening. Following a successful 
advertising campaign on Heart FM, and a range of billboards and local train station billboards, the 
evening was a great success. Well over 100 students, both internal and external, came along to the 

evening to chat to teachers in 30 different A level/BTEC National subjects. 
The University of Kent, Christchurch University and the University of Creative 
Arts were also present and kept very busy with students thinking about their 
futures beyond the Sixth Form. 

Applications to the schoolùs Sixth Form are generally made through Kent 
County Councilùs www.kentchoices4u.com portal. Please feel free to talk to 
your teachers, Mr Clarke or Ms Haran with any questions you have. The Sixth 
Form is looking forward to another exceptionally positive year in terms of 
results in 2014-15 and expects numbers of students in the Sixth Form to be 
above 200 for the first time in 2015-16. 

Emma at the top of 
the League! 

Emma Tunbridge competed at the National 
Trampoline League Finals in Cambridge. After two 
routines, Emma was in fourth place in a group of 
24. This qualified her and 15 others through to the 
semi-final on Sunday morning. In the semi-final, 
Emma got a little nervous but managed to finish in 
the top 8 to qualify to compete in the Finals on 
Sunday afternoon. 

Emma was fourth to compete out of 8 girls and 
pulled out a 
spectacular 
routine. The 
routine gave 
Emma a great 
score that put 
her in first place 
to become the 
National 
Trampoline 
League Three 
17-18 Girls 
Champion. 
Congratulations 
Emma! 

Sixth Formers, Erin Jayes and Evie Blythe visited 
Auschwitz Concentration Camp in Poland last 
month to pay their respects to the many victims 
who lost their lives during World War 2 and to 
raise awareness of what went on under Nazi 
control 70 years ago. Both students were shocked 
at what they learnt on their day trip after having 
the amazing opportunity of meeting a Holocaust 
survivor. At the end of the visit, Erin and Evie 
proudly represented The Abbey School by lighting 
a memorial candle in memory of the 1.1 million 
men, women and children who died at 
Auschwitz and placed it on the track where the 
majority of prisoners took their final steps in life. 
An assembly will be held on 27 January so that 
you can learn more about their visit to Auschwitz 
and you can join in paying your respects to all 
those who unfortunately, did not survive the 
Holocaust. 

The Abbey goes to 
Auschwitz 

Sixth Form Open Evening Success 



 

District Cross Country 
On Wednesday 5 November, the PE Department took a selection of our most 
elite runners to the District Cross Country Championships held at Kent College. 
The weather was awful, making from very tough conditions for all athletes from 
all schools. We took a selection of both boys and girls in each age groups 

ranging from Year 7 through to Year 11 and every single student did themselves and the school proud 
with their performances and attitude towards the competition. 
 
We can report that the following students all achieved a place in the top 25 of their race, an outstanding 
achievement: 
 
Jacob Tucker ö 13th 
Emily Waller ö 19th 
Patrick Lyle-Condon ö 14th 
Charlie Adams ö 20th 
Dylan Kirk ö 22nd 
Anne-Marie Jackson ö 8th 
Marshall Wratten ö 7th 
Tom Gates ö 6th 
Brandon Donaghy ö 15th 
Jack Osbourne ö 16th 
Hoby Crittenden ö 18th 
Callum Leader ö 20th 
Ralph Phelps ö 21st 
 

Rugby Club 

The RFU Rugby Club 
kicked off during 
Terms 1 and 2 
seeing positive 
numbers turn up 
across all year 
groups. Coached by 
the RFUùs Kris 
Finneran and Mr. Long the boys are 
quickly learning the key 
fundamentals of rugby. The PE 
Department has secured tickets to 
the six nations England v Italy game 
at Twickenham in February and club 

attendees will be first on the list to be invited. The club will continue throughout the year on Wednesday 
afternoons and will undoubtedly help the boys with forthcoming fixtures and tournaments throughout 
the year. 
 
The Year 8 Boys have competed in their first rugby tournament of the season and strong performances 
against local schools saw them come away with two draws and a narrow loss. They head up to 
Saracens Stadium this week to play on the first team pitch and compete in another tournament. 
 
A select few from Year 7 attended a training day at Saracens where they were coached by Saracen 
coaches before watching Saracens play again Western Province. It was a great experience for the boys 
to see their first ever professional rugby game and receive extra coaching.   



 

Every year staff donate their Christmas Card money to 
Crisis At Christmas, a charity which supports homeless 
people of all ages to have a Christmas dinner. Our 
Peer Mentors also held a hot chocolate morning, 
selling cakes and drinks to staff and students. Mrs 
Sands kindly donated cakes and we would like to 
thank her for her ongoing support 
this year.  
 
We hope to raise enough 
money this year to give 
Crisis enough money to 
feed 10 people.  
 
 

 

        PTFA 
I am very grateful to the PTFA for 
all their hard work this year. The 
Wine and Wisdom evening raised over £800 
and the proceeds will be used to support our 
students. We now have a number of 
volunteers who help read with our students in 
the morning and the Accelerator Reader 
Programme goes from strength to strength (this 
is for all abilities.  

Pant    mime Trip 
‘Oh yes it is’ 

On Wednesday 10 December, 93 Year 7 
students went to see øAladdinù at the Marlowe 
Theatre. 
 
It was a fun way to 
introduce students 
to stagecraft and 
the live theatre 
experience! 
Students were 
expected to 
participate in the 
pantomime and 
they helped to 
make sure that The 
Abbey School was 
heard throughout 
the theatre!  

World’s  
biggest  
coffee  

morning 
The Abbey School staff and Sixth Form took part in 
Macmillanùs biggest coffee morning raising funds 
for Cancer Research. Staff, Sixth Form and Peer 
Mentors donated delicious cakes to be sold at 
break time. The Abbey School pink ladies served 
up lashings of coffee for staff to enjoy and pay 
their donation.  
 
A huge thank you to everyone who took part and 
we raised over £300. 

Cyber  
Bullying 

Peer Mentors were invited to 
take part in a workshop learning about Cyber 
Bullying and how to stop it. The event was 
presented by psychologists at Canterbury 
University.  
 
Pupils participated in a series of interactive 
demonstrations designed to showcase the 
cutting edge psychological techniques that 
can be used to study bullying and cyber 
bullying e.g. virtual reality equipment and 
emotion face reading software. Students 
gained an understanding of the effects of 
cyber bullying and how victims and 
bystanders respond to it. 

 
A BIG thank you to MB Farms for kindly donating 
vouchers for the PTFA Wine and Wisdom raffle. 
 
www.mbfarms.co.uk   
MB Farms    A J Barkaway 
Parsonage Farm   6 West Street 
Stockbury    Faversham 
Sittingbourne   ME13 7JE 

                  
 

  At Christmas 



 

 

Year 10 serve their Parents! 

As part of the aims of the 
department to fully engage and 
motivate students in the various subject areas we have 
looked to develop links with local businesses to give 
students an understanding of technology in the wider 
world. 
 
During the month of November it was arranged by Mrs 
Gordon that all students studying food technology 
courses have a trip to the local branch of Tesco. This 
involved years 9 and 10, covering both the AQA Food 
GCSE and WJEC Catering courses. Our guide Michael 
Rayner took students behind the scenes to see how food 
was stored 

and explain the product expiry dates to adhere to before 
produce could be disposed of. The walk in fridge and 
freezers were an eye opener for the students as they had 
never seen fridges or freezers so big! 
 
The students were then taken to the shop floor and given a 
tour of the fruit section in the fresh produce area. Mike 
allowed students to sample fruit that they had not eaten 
before and gave them the history of how technology has 
allowed us to have all fruits any time of the year but this did 
impact on the carbon footprint of the produce. Mike had 
laid on a cheese tasting event. The students were 
encouraged to sample different cheeses from around the 
world. Our last stop was in the bakery where the bakers had made some dough for the students to 
shape and get baked. Mike brought the loaves to school in the afternoon for the students to take 
home for their family. 

Food Technology Visit 

On 3 December 2014 Year 10 Catering students 
were already beginning to feel the pressure of 
serving to large numbers of booked Christmas 
parties, the highly regarded Lunchhouse Festive 
Menu.  What made this day particularly special 
was that their customers were their parents/
carers. Starting at 3pm and finishing at 9pm, 
students prepared, served and cleared over 30 
covers. One of their first Christmas services, but 
one they were sure never to forget. 

The students were extremely nervous but that nervous energy 
was quickly transformed into kinetic energy with students busily working in the kitchen. Every student 
had their section and knew what they had to do; the food was served on time and to a very high 
standard. The guests were amazed and it was lovely to see the students on top form, proudly serving 
their food. There were two key aims of this evening for Emma Oakes: to gain the support of parents/
carers in the work of the students and this evening really demonstrated to parents/carers exactly what 
skills the students are developing in school.  Secondly, to demonstrate to the students that what they are 
capable of is something special and to be praised! 

It is clear that the expectations of students are high and parents/carers were surprised at the level of 
expertise demonstrated by their son/daughter.  I believe a few will now be serving Christmas Dinner at 
home on Christmas Day! 



 

 School Council Meeting 
Year 9 House and School Council met Linda and James during our Student Voice meeting in Term 2. Linda and 
James represented the Faversham Creek Trust and spoke to the students about the work that they are doing.  All 
of the students knew about some of the projects and activities going on around the quay but were interested to 
see a book of memories that Linda showed us from her mother. The memories are all about Faversham and the 
Creek.  It was really interesting to see what Faversham was like. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
The Trust is really keen to involve our students in their projects and have set the School Council a challenge - we 
need to think about activities that will engage and interest our students.  Suggestions were given thick and fast 
from our Year 9 students and it was agreed that we would create an action group to focus on this project. Initial 
ideas include creating an Abbey book of memories by interviewing staff, student family and local people; a time 
capsule to show our memories of Faversham in 2014 and a range of ideas that involve looking at Faversham in 
the Future!   We will work on these and try to get all our students and staff aware of what is going on in our local 
community. 

Peer Mentors from Abbey School were invited to take 
part in the prestigious Diana Ambassadors anti 
bullying awards. Students explored the meaning of 
bullying, different types of bullying and the impact of 
bullying through drama, group work, games and 
presentations.  

 
They also looked at how they can tackle bullying in school as Anti-Bullying Ambassadors by 
understanding their responsibilities and making an action plan.  
 
At the end of the day the students 
felt empowered and confident to go 
back into school, and make things 
happen!  Anti-Bullying 
Ambassadors will be able to train 
their peers, to tackle bullying, make 
bullying un-cool and help change 
attitudes. All students received 
certificates after training and Lucy-
Chase Shepherd was chosen as  
Ambassador of the day and 
received an award, a very proud 
moment for our school as over 80 
students attended. 
 
Well done to Lucy Shepherd,Emily Hewitt, Chloe Deakin,Thomas Scamp and Connor Reynolds. 


